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Patrons:  Rt. Hon. David Mundell, Member of Parliament for Dumfriesshire, Clydesdale and Tweeddale
               Lord Lieutenant of Dumfriesshire, Fiona Armstrong, Lady MacGregor of MacGregor

NEWSLETTER 10
DECEMBER 2021
After a prolonged silence, good news! Although not yet officially signed off, the County Archaeologist for Dumfries and Galloway has approved the report of the exploratory excavations at the Library mound.* That clears the way to proceed to the next stages of the Feasibility Study. On Monday 13th December the Trustees had a useful meeting with our architects to discuss details of the configuration of the extension. Our architects will now draw up an integrated plan for the extension, which will include disabled toilets and a kitchenette. It is envisaged that the building will linked by a lightweight covered path to the main Library, with the space between set out as a courtyard. The extension will provide ample space for displays, exhibitions, and talks. Our architects believe that the next stages can be accomplished quite rapidly.
As part of our brief, before the works begin there will be an Open Day where the designs will be put on display for the inhabitants of Westerkirk to gauge their reactions and to take on board comments. At that point the Trustees will launch a crowdfunding campaign to secure the projected costs. Already the Library has raised substantial initial funding from a variety of donors, to whom we are most grateful. Their support underscores the viability of the project.
Further work has gone into updating and revising the Library Catalogue, which is now available online. We have recently received donations of books of local and regional significance. In addition, the Library has purchased a major monograph, Jenna M. Schultz, National Identity and the Anglo-Scottish Borderlands, 1552-1652 [2019] and received its subscription copy of Belalie and Beyond, the recent compilation of the Australian poems of Will H. Ogilvie [2021], which complements our anniversary edition of his ballad Whaup O’The Rede.
After two difficult years on many fronts the Trustees wish all Friends of the Library a peaceful and restful Christmas and New Year, in the hope that 2022 will see our plans well on the way to fruition.

* The archaeological dig unearthed several yet-to-be identified objects, so that there are likely to be further investigations, though these will not interfere with the progress of the extension
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